
Archway Trivium East 

PSO General Meeting 

8:30 a.m., Monday, November 16, 2020 

Attending: Stephen Philabaum, Tracie Petro, Nicole Gray, Alicia Torres, Daniel Ragan, Sherita Shipley, 

Malia, Julie Lara, Erin Stevens, Iris Montoya, Cheryl Rawlings, Stephanie Hierro, Brandon, Alisha 

Hunsaker, Brandy Laird, Alicia Drotning  

Welcome Start time 8:36am 

Address from Headmaster Philabaum 

Teacher appreciation goes a long way to help moral in this hard time. We’re trying to find ways 

to be united – creating events has helped us to be together as a community. The work of the PSO 

has never been more important. We couldn’t do it without you – thank you! 

Reports 

• Fundraising – Malia – just turned in all the boxtops from the office. We’ve earned $100 

so far. Phasing out paper so working on encouraging using the app. $217 earned at 

Mama’s and $264 earned from Song Lynn. Nothing more scheduled this year. 

• Treasurer – Alicia Torres shared update on PSO finances. 

• Class Coordinators – Lisa - All positions filled. Some classes have room for co-

coordinator (but maybe not necessary). Working on getting emails out within 48 hours. 

• Teacher Appreciation – Shannon - PSO will provide pies this month for teachers this 

month. Suggestions for gifts is appreciated. ateteacherappreciation@gmail.com 

• Teacher Birthdays – Alisha - Merging November and December, PSO in charge. 

• Lunch Program - Erin (presented by Tracie) – everything is going well, people in here 

have been great about stepping up to take over when there is a need.  

• Emergency Lunches – Alicia – 30 unpaid lunches, 10 with 2 emails sent out, 20 with one 

email sent out. Last email was sent on the 12th with a lot being paid. 2nd round of emails 

went out last night.  

• Refreshments – Ti Na (presented by Tracie) – all on campus scholars received popsicles 

for historical figure day.  

• Copy Program – Brandi – we’ve had a lot of parents signed up. Two more slots available 

through December. The teachers love it.  

Unfinished Business  

• Read-A-Thon Wrap-Up – Nicole – 311 participants (the most ever!) 60075.17 minutes 

$11,771.50 raised. It went really well! Winners are getting their e-gift cards as they reach 

out.  12 winners total – 1 from each grade for minutes and 1 winner from each grade who 

raised the most money. Winners get a pizza party for their class, distance winners will get 

a gift certificate so they can also participate.  



• Food Drive – Sherita – going well. Started last Friday going through this Friday. Distance 

learning drop off Thursday morning 8:30 to 9am and Friday 1:30pm to 2pm 

New Business 

• Virtual Family Game Night - Julie – This Friday, 15 minute games. Posted on Facebook 

events with zoom links.  

• Snowstorm – December 2nd through December 11th. PSO will collect funds through a link 

and also with a box at the front. We encourage parents to do this instead of getting 

teachers individual gifts. Donate here and the money gets split between all the teachers.  

• Run the Virtues – Virtual this year. February 27th. Still for all three schools and anyone 

who wants to join. Our turn to run the financials. Great for making money and building 

community.  

Open Floor for Discussion from Parents 

No one has anything 

Upcoming Events 

• 11/13-11/20 Food Drive 

• 11/18 Staff Meal sponsored by PSO 

• 11/20 Virtual Family Game Night 

• 11/25-11/27 Thanksgiving Break 

• 12/4 Distance Learners Picture Day & In-Person Picture Retakes Day 

• 12/9 Staff Birthdays (November & December) 

• 12/15-12/17 Half-Days 

• 12/18-1/4 Winter Break 

Next PSO General Meeting: February Date Coming Soon 

 

End: 8:59am 


